BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI

	In the Matter of an Investigation into Public Utility Emergency Preparedness.
	)))
	                   Case No.  AO-2002-202

	
	
	


STAFF’S REPORT IN RESPONSE TO

COMMISSION’S ORDER DIRECTING FILING

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff”) and in response to the Commission’s August 2, 2004 Order Directing Filing states:

1.  
In its August 2004 Order Directing filling, the Commission directed Staff to report on its attempts to contact and obtain responsive information from Galt Municipal Utilities and Charter Fiberlink-Missouri, LLC.

2.
Staff has contacted both of these entities again and requested that they forward the information ordered by the Commission.  To date Staff has not received responses.
3.
The Commission has, however, heard from virtually all of the utility companies in the state, or has been able to determine that the non-responding companies are resellers only and have no facilities in the state.  

4.
This case has accomplished its goal of obtaining information from utility companies in the state regarding emergency preparedness.

5.
On October 23, 2001, the Commission's Staff filed a motion to establish an investigative case.  Staff proposed to survey Missouri utilities concerning their preparedness for disaster and emergency situations including procedures for dealing with terrorist threats or attacks.

6.
 On October 31, 2001, the Missouri Public Service Commission (Commission) established Case No. OO-2002-202 for the purpose of “surveying Missouri utilities and receiving interim and final reports by the Commission’s Staff.”  A survey composed of 11 questions was mailed to all companies on the Commission’s Utility Service List on October 31, 2001.

7.
The “Best Practices” for Improving Security list is on the Commission’s website.  This list was developed based upon a review of the survey responses and a draft “best practices” document developed by the American Gas Association.  Both of these documents can be found on the Commission website.

8.
In December 2001, Staff held a well-attended Security conference in which various law-enforcement agencies participated including the FBI.

9.
Staff remains active in organizations that address security issues including:  the Missouri Security Council, Virtual Emergency Operations Center (VEOC), which is an emergency communications system.  Wess Henderson was appointed to the Board of Directors for VEOC.  Staff is also involved with a computer-modeling program that will, in the event of an emergency, show any potential cascading effects on critical infrastructure.  This project includes:  The Office of Homeland Security, University of Missouri, AmerenUE, Missouri Public Service Commission and Los Alamos National Laboratories.


10.
Staff is recommending that, since this case has accomplished its initial goals, the Commission consider whether all the parties to this case may be dismissed.  This case could remain open for the Commission to receive updates from Staff concerning security issues and activities. 

WHEREFORE the Staff requests that the Commission determine whether the parties to this case may be dismissed while still leaving this case open for updates concerning security information, or whether the case may be closed. 


Respectfully submitted,
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